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Minutes of Committee Meeting 

Transportation Research Board

82nd Annual Meeting

Committee on Accessible Transportation and Mobility (A1E09)

Wednesday, January 15, 2003, 8:00 am-11: 30 am

Map Room, Hilton, Washington, DC

ATTENDANCE: (See Attached list)

AGENDA: ( Attached)

1. Call to Order, Ling Suen, Chair called meeting to order at 8:05 a.m.

2. Introduction of members, and friends, 

Attendance sheets document meeting participants. Ling Suen announced two new members: Akihiro Mihoshi, and Barbara Smith.  Campbell McKee’s nomination is being processed.  The following friends will be considered for membership during 2003:

	Nominee
	Nominator

	Uwe Rutenberg
	Kate Hunter-Zaworski

	Dave Cyra
	Lalita Sen

	Gina Bertocci
	Kit Mitchell

	French and Portugese Members ?

Ad van Herk, Enne de Boer
	Ling Suen,  Rob Barnes will follow up?
Rob Barnes

	Anna Okola ( young member)


	Ling Suen 

	Daisuke Sawada (young member)
	Ling Suen

	Project ACTION
	Bryna Helfer


3. Review of Minutes of 2002 meeting and Action Items, Kate Hunter-Zaworski, Secretary and Ling Suen, Chair

1. Action Items were reviewed and discussed, the previous minutes were accepted.

4. Committee Executive Rotation. Ling Suen, Chair reported and presented the new committee executives

1. Kit Mitchell  and Kate Hunter-Zaworski will be co-chairs

2. Rob Barnes will be the committee secretary

3. Sub-committee chairs will be appointed or reappointed by new executive.

4. 2004 rotation of membership:  about 1/3 of the membership will be rotated.  Note that committee membership requires participation  and attendance at committee meetings.

5. Young members would continue to be sought.

5. TRB staff announcements, TCRP and Synthesis Results, Claire Felbinger


a.
Claire Felbinger is the new TRB staff person for the committee and has been at TRB since May. Claire spoke about the reorganization  of Division A, but the staff members will stay the same. This committee has been reassigned to System Users Group/Traveller Issues Section.  

Kit Mitchell requested that the meetings of this committee and the committee on Safe Mobility of Older Persons meet in the same hotels next year.  Claire informed us that every three years a committee will have to meet at night.  So, next year we will most likely have to meet at night.  It was noted that the traditional Wednesday morning meeting time has been excellent for the committee.  

At the 82nd  Annual meeting,  over 2100 papers were submitted and 1400 presentations were made. Of the 2100 papers only 33%  will be accepted for publication. Claire also noted that each Committee is allowed to sponsor 2.5 sessions.  Last year 650 papers were published in the Transportation Research Record.  Claire indicated that the meeting attendance may break 10,000. This was very surprising since many state agencies have travel restrictions.  Claire summarized the changes at TRB this past year:

   i) 
the TRB directory is on line, 


ii) 
the web site has been updated, and is searchable for committees.


iii) 
TRB moved to new the new building that incorporates 4 buildings facades, different floor plans, and includes art of science and technology through out the building


Next year there will be no Thursday sessions this is due to the large expenses and low number of sessions and attendance. There will be a mid year meeting on July 13-15 in Portland Oregon.  Committee A1E09 has not participated in mid-year meetings. A large mega meeting is planned for 2005, the site and venue has not been finalized.  The committee has been congratulated on its diversity, young members and international participation.

Claire took time to make a special presentation of appreciation and thanks for Ling Suen  for her many years of services to TRB and the Committee on Accessible Transportation and Mobility.   Kit Mitchell presented Ling with an inscribed silver platter from the committee.

Due to Lings strong leadership, the committee prepared a millennium paper, a strategic plan, and triennial self evaluation.  The new executive has a year or two before it must revisit these documents.

The Committee on Accessible Transportation and Mobility continues to reach out and liaise with a number of other committees. The committee co-sponsors sessions, participates in the Joint Caucus, and other professional committees outside of the TRB family.

Ling regrets that the committee is still a penniless committee, and there is no major sponsor.   Members donate time and funds to committee activities.  Ling also mentioned the committee’s frustration with the lack of success with the 

TCRP problem statement and synthesis process. The committee members have  contributed a significant amount of time in preparation of the submissions.  

Ling also expressed frustration that some of the other modal committees such as Bus Rapid Transit still ignore accessibility issues. 


b.  Gwen Chisholm Smith TCRP: 

Gwen summarized the 10 year summary of TCRP activities.  Many of these are documented in the Special Annual Report (272 research projects, 259 publications). Gwen mentioned that there is a closer relationship between TCRP and Project ACTION.  The committee will be submitting problem statements to both groups.  The new Problem Statements are due June 15, 2003, the synthesis  problem statements are due March 31, 2003 and proposals for Project Action are due May 31, 2003.  Gwen mentioned that the screening committee meets in July/August, and the committee should submit name(s) to Gwen, for Screening Panel.

6. Reports of Sub-committees (Sub-committee meeting minutes are attached)

A1E09 (1) Sub-committee on International Activities, Maryvonne Dejeammes and Anne Frye, Co-Chairs; and TRANSED 2004 Chairman, Dr. Akihiro Mihoshi. 

Anne opened her report on the sub committee meeting that was held January 14, 2003, and apologized that Maryvonne was unable to attend this years meeting.   

a)
Tom Rickert reported about planned activities in India next fall.  A session summarizing the activities in less developed countries is proposed for next year’s meeting.  Tom also presented an excellent summary of data bases of resources. The new committee website will include a number of links to these resources. 

b)  One of the main activities at the sub-committee meeting was a presentation by the Japanese Delegation on Transed 2004.  There is a need for good mailing lists to be sent to Transed, although most of the work will be done on the internet. 

c)  Anne announced that a bid from Canada for Transed 2007 had been received. The committee has accepted the bid.

A1E09 (2) Report of the Sub-committee on Advanced Technology & Accessible Transportation, Carol Schweiger and Kate Hunter-Zaworski, Co-Chairs

Carol Schweiger summarized the meeting that was held January 14, 2003: most of the discussion was on Research Problem Statement and Synthesis.  The problem statements that had been prepared in 2002 would be revised and resubmitted in 2003. These include the following, Accessible Cell Phones, Accessible Fare Payment machines, a synthesis of the use of wireless PDA ‘s and MDT’s in Paratransit service, the need to accessible real time traveler information services, supplements to the NCHRP studies to look at pedestrian  access at unsignalized intersections, and right turn slip lanes. 

Carol summarized the 2002 activities. This included the use of ITS technologies for providing traveler information on mobile devices-511. The National telephone number - 511 number is for traveller Information. To date most of the information is for motorists, but there is a need for public transportation information, real time transit information. In addition there is a need to make it accessible, and also to accommodate new technologies for pedestrians.

The Sub-committee for technology will continue to coordinate with the Paratransit committee. Carol will be discussing the coordination with Rosemary Mathias, chair of the Paratransit Committee. 

A1E09 (4) Report of the Sub-committee on Research Needs, Rosalyn Simon and Rob Barnes, Co-chairs

Rob Barnes summarized the discussions held at the Research Sub-committee meeting, that was held January 14, 2003.  The main items included the 2003 

paper review process, using the electronic paper review process. There was an extended discussion about the papers on the meeting CD. These papers do not count as publications. The authors do get feedback, and may or may not chose to edit the papers prior to submitting to the TRB CD.  The paper reviewers also need to rank papers for publication. In general, authors are informed by April about publication so authors can submit papers for publication elsewhere.  There is a need to improve notification and feed back to reviewers. Some of these changes include:

i. Need to institute reviewer training in June

ii. Identification of paper reviewers to cover diverse range of topics
iii. Link materials for workshop to committee website

    Rob also thanked all of the paper reviewers for their quality, timely work,

and announced the resulting session #688, entitled “Accessible Transportation: Current Practices, Approaches and Innovations“ that will be  held Wednesday January 15, 2003 afternoon.  

The committee has decided not to issue a targeted-specific Call for Papers 2004, since previous Call for Papers have not resulted in specific papers on the 

desired topic The committee has had success in co–sponsoring with other committees, such as the Airport Terminals and Ground Access, Pedestrians, and Traffic Control Devices.  It was also suggested that poster sessions be considered in future years.  Beezy Bentzen on behalf of the committee has had success in both co sponsoring and developing specific sessions and inviting targeted papers and presentations.

The problem statements and synthesis proposals developed in 2002 will be revised (if necessary) and resubmitted to both  TCRP and Project ACTION
(as appropriate).
The research sub-committee has recommended that following sessions for the 

2004 TRB Annual Meeting.

1. An International session, focusing on less developed countries

and the market for accessible transportation

2. Beezy Bentzen has volunteered to put together a session with the Traffic Control Devices Committee on accessible intersections.

3. Kit will talk with the Committee on Safe Mobility of Older Persons for a possible joint session. 

7. Report on Liaison Activities with Other TRB Committees:

a) Safe Mobility for Older Persons: Rosemary Mathias, Kit Mitchell. 

Kit summarized the meeting and reported a discussion of the variations at the state level on the re-licensing of older drivers.  The new TRB report, updating Special Report 218 after a decade of experience, is due to be published this year. The committee is building links with the Gerontological Society of America (GSA).  The Committee on Safe Mobility is also seeking close liaison with rural, paratransit and this committee, because there is a need to develop alternatives to the car.

b) Rural and Intercity: John Burkhardt and Rob Barnes

Ron mentioned that new liaisons are needed with this committee and Dave Cyra and Mary Kihl were volunteered.  The major concerns of this committee are the Over the Road Coaches and access in rural areas.

c) Paratransit: Rosemary Mathias

Rosemary reported on the successful paper review workshop, which was held on Sunday.  The guidelines would be developed and put into wider circulation.

d) ITS: Lalita Sen and Bill Crandall

Lalita reported that both committees were meeting at the same time.  There is an interest in ITS applications for paratransit.  There is an interest in developing and older driver matrix.  There is also interest in increasing the profile of disabilities in terms of an aging population.

e) Rail: Rosalyn Simon and Frances Chung are no longer participating and we need to find new liaison. 

f) Non-Motorized: Tom Rickert and Lalita Sen

This committee has changed its name and focus to Sustainable Transportation Systems. The chair of that committee is also a friend of this committee.  It would be very helpful to involve this committee in Transend 2004.

g) Pedestrian: Lois Thibault/Beezy Bentzen

Beezy reported that very little time is spent by the pedestrian committee on the needs of people with disabilities.  Beezy will be organizing a session at the 2004 meeting that involves the pedestrian, traffic control devices and this committee.

h) TCD committee: Beezy Bentzen

Beezy will continue to work on co-sponsoring sessions . The Traffic Control Device committee is working with FHWA and the new MUTCD to include sections for pedestrians with disabilities.   Beezy also reported that the ANSI committee is including new specifications for APS and Detectable warnings.

8.
Strategic Plan, Ling Suen

We need to re-examine the diversity of membership of the committee. Other issues concern the critical issue of promoting accessible transportation and mobility as mainstream transportation.  The committee would like to encourage TRB to acknowledge accessibility  on front page of Annual Meeting program, through a photo of a traveler with a disability, or even the international symbol of access..  Not only are we moving people, but we are moving ALL people.

9.
2002 Roger Tate and 2003 William Bell Awards, Rob Barnes

Rob Barnes summarized the activities of the Awards Selection Boards.  Tom Rickert is the winner of the 2003 William Bell Award, which will be presented at Transend 2004. Ling Suen was very pleased to announce that the recipient of  the 2002 Roger Tate Award is  Kate Hunter-Zaworski.  This news was very well

received by committee members and friends.
10.
Adjournment  at 11:45 a.m.

Tetsuo Akiyama
Tokyo Metropolitan University, Urban Science
1-1 Minamzohsawa
Nachioj Tokyo 0192-0397
Japan
Tel: 81-426-77-2360
Fax:  81-426-77-2352
aki@wa.catv.ne.jp
Beezy Bentzen
Accessible Design for the Blind
PO Box 1212
Berlin MA 01503
USA
Tel: 978-838-2308
Fax:  978-838-2308
bbentzen@accessforblind.org
Gina Bertocci
University of Pittsburgh
5044 Forbes Tower
Pittsburgh PA 15260
USA
Tel: 412-383-6595
Fax:  412-383-6597
ginaber@pitt.edu
E. David Cartwright
Marshall University
1 John Marshall Way
Huntington WV 25755
USA
Tel: 304-696-6024
Fax:  304-696-666
cartwrig@marshall.edu
David Chia
Planners Collaborative, Inc.
273 Summer St
Boston MA 02210
USA
Tel: 617-338-0018 x117
Fax:  617-338-4228
dc@thecollaborative.com
Susan Clark
Easter Seals Project ACTION
700 13th St NW, Ste 200
Washington DC 20005
USA
Tel: 202-347-3066
Fax:  202-737-7914
sclark@opa.easter-seals.org
Bill Crandall
Smith-Kettlewell RERC
2318 Fillmore St
San Francisco CA 94115
USA
Tel: 415-345-2111
Fax:  415-345-8455
bc@ski.org
David Cyra
CYRA Ettc
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USA
Tel: 262-363-9191
Fax:  262-363-4497
cyraettc@aol.com
Enne de Boer
Delft University of Technology, Civil Engineering Rm 305
PO Box 5048
Delft  2600 GA
The Netherlands
Tel: 31-15-278-4672
Fax:  31-15-278-5263
e.deboer@citg.tudelft.nl
David Fluharty
UNH Tech Transfer Center
33 College Rd
Durham NH 03824
USA
Tel: 603-862-4348
Fax:  603-862-2364
Ann Frye
UK Department for Transport
76 Marsham St, Great Minister House
London  SW1P 4DR
UK
Tel: 44-207-944-4460
Fax:  44-207-944-6102
ann_frye@dfl.gsi.gov.uk
Larry Harman
Harmon Consulting LLC
13 Beckler Av #2
South Boston MA 02127
USA
Tel: 508-531-6144
Fax:  508-531-6121
Bryna Helfer
FTA
400 7th St SW, Room 9315H
Washington DC 20590
USA
Tel: 202-366-1663
Fax:  

bryna.helfer@fta.dot.gov
Kate Hunter-Zaworski

Civil, Construction and Environmental Engineering
Apperson Hall 202

Oregon State University
Corvallis, OR 97330

USA

Tel:541-737-4982

Fax:541-737-3052
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USA
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USA
Tel: 480-965-6395
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mary kihl@asu.edu
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International Association of Transp. Regulators
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USA
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Rosemary Mathias
Multisystems, Inc.
PO Box 629
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USA
Tel: 802-649-5294
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rmathias@multisystem.com
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USA
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USA
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USA
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Minami 1, Higashi 2, #11 Chuo-ku
Sapporo Hokkaido 060-0051
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Transportation Research Board

82nd Annual Meeting

Committee on Accessible Transportation and Mobility (A1E09)

Wednesday, January 15, 2003, 8:00 am-11: 30 am

Map Room, Hilton, Washington, DC

AGENDA

1. Call to Order, Ling Suen, Chair

2. Introduction of new members, current members and friends, All

3. Review of Minutes of previous meeting and Action Items, Kate Hunter-Zaworski, Secretary and Ling Suen, Chair

4. Out going committee chair report and presentation of new committee executives

5. TRB staff announcements and TCRP and Synthesis Results, Claire Felbinger

6. Reports of Sub-committees

· A1E09 (1) Sub-committee on International Activities, Maryvonne Dejeammes and Anne Frye, Co-Chairs; and TRANSED 2004 report, Dr. Akihiro Mihoshi

· A1E09 (2) Report of the Sub-committee on Advanced Technology & Accessible Transportation, Carol Schweiger and Kate Hunter-Zaworski, Co-Chairs

· A1E09 (4) Report of the Sub-committee on Research Needs, Rosalyn Simon and Rob Barnes, Co-chairs

7. Session theme for 2004 TRB Annual meeting & call for papers, All

8. TCRP Research Problem Statements & Synthesis topics, All

9. Report on Liaison Activities with Other TRB Committees:

i) Safe Mobility for Older Persons: Rosemary Mathias, Kit Mitchell

j) Rural and Intercity: John Burkhardt and Rob Barnes

k) Paratransit: Rosemary Mathias

l) ITS: Lalita Sen and Bill Crandall

m) Rail: Rosalyn Simon and Frances Chung

n) Non-Motorized: Tom Rickert and Lalita Sen

o) Pedestrian: Lois Thibault

p) Tribal Issues: Lalita Sen and Mary Kihl

10. Strategic Plan, Ling Suen

11. 2002 Roger Tate and 2003 William Bell Awards, Rob Barnes

12. Other Business

13. Adjournment
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